
Village of Rossville 

Streets & Alleys Committee Meeting 

 June 7, 2022 

6:00 p.m. 

 

A quorum was established as Chairman Cornell and Trustees Daniel and Sturm were physically 

present at the committee meeting held at the Rossville Municipal Building, located at 120 East 

Attica Street in Rossville, Illinois. Guests present were Mayor Queen, Clerk White, Trustee 

Gammon, Superintendent Lusk, Troy & Eva Gillespie, Steve Brown and Cheryl Brown. 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on November 19, 2020, were presented. Motion was made by 

Daniel, seconded by Sturm to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the minutes 

as presented. Vote: Daniel, yes; Sturm, yes; Cornell, yes. 

 

Alley procedures – Superintendent Lusk stated the Village does not improve alleys for access if a 

garage is built on the alley. 

 

Maintenance staff will grate alleys during slow times. 

Tar and chip alleys are hard to grate. 

 

The Village would have to double their expenses in MFT (Motor Fuel Tax) Fund to take care of 

alleys. 

 

Resident Steve Brown stated the manhole, on the north side of the alley between 207 and 209 

Maple Street, has a lid that has come off and needs placed back on. 

 

All residents are allowed one ingress and one egress per property. 

 

Superintendent Lusk gave 3 names of people/businesses that can fill alleys or driveways with 

rock: Hoopeston Rock Service, Chad Thomas and Silver Brothers. 

 

Signs & Placement of Signs – Superintendent Lusk said it is a waste of money to order “Children 

Playing” signs because people ignore them. It would be more effective for the police department 

to warn them and issue tickets for speeding, etc. in the problem areas. 

 

Motion was made by Sturm, seconded by Daniel to adjourn the meeting. Vote: Cornell, yes; 

Sturm, yes; Daniel, yes. The meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chris White 

Village Clerk 

 

Committee approved 1-24-23 

 


